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Continuing Commitment to Excellence   

MEMORANDUM 
 

To:  James L. Gillis Jr., City Manager 

From:  Becky Witte, Deputy City Clerk 

Re: Consideration of  approving a donation of 2007 John Deere Baseball Infield 
Rake to Atlantic High School. 

Date: October 3, 2023 
 

 
As budgeted in FY 2022/2023, the Parks and Recreation Department purchased a new John 
Deere Baseball Infield Rake.  This piece of equipment replaced the 2007 Infield Rake.  As 
the rake is over 16 years old and of little use, staff requests it be donated to Atlantic High 
School. 

Since many of South Daytona’s high schoolers attend Atlantic High School, staff believes 
that continuing this partnership with the school strengthens our sense of community.   

Staff recommends the Council approve the donation of 2007 John Deere Baseball Infield 
Rake to Atlantic High School. 

 

 


